WAIPU COVE RESERVE(S) BOARD
Monday 24th Jan 7.00 p.m. Waipu Surf Lifesaving Club Rooms

Waipu Cove
ALL WELCOME

PUBLIC FORUM:  R. Bathurst, J. Burrows refer to General Business
PRESENT: L. Judd (Chair), A. McCulloch (Secretary), M. Scott, R. King, I. McCabe, N. Buck (Minutes Sec)
APOLOGIES: G. Smith 

ATTENDING: Mr. and Mrs. Bridger, John Burrows, Gayle Burrows, Jennie McCombe, Holly Burrows, Kerry Marcinowicz, Richard Bathurst, Justin Nops.







MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 26th of November 2010 

Minutes of the last meeting as circulated and published
Moved: A. McCulloch/ M. Scott Carried

MATTERS ARISING: There were no matters arising
CORRESPONDENCE:
Inwards
24 Nov 

G. Shanaghan

Site inventory for budgets sent
24 Nov

G. Shanaghan

Request - Meeting (26/11/10) accepted
24 Nov 

K. MacDonald

Board Policy
24 Nov

Audit NZ


2006/2007/2008

25 Nov
 
N. Strom


Annual Accounts and projections sent
25 Nov 

P. Bodger

Site 65 – request re 30 day rule approved
26 Nov
 
C. Sargent

Disclosure of Official Information 
26 Nov

J. Draper

WCRB Payroll –A. McCulloch suggests we look at this.
06 Dec

N. Strom


Employee Entitlements

13 Dec 

N. Strom 

2009 accounts – not yet signed off
14 Dec

B. Swann

Newsletter – apologies for delay
15 Dec

J. Draper

Financial Report for November

15 Dec 

B. Swann

Noted – newsletter did not get out in time.

15 Dec

A. Neary


Site 77 – request to alter camp site agreement, declined
16 Dec

N. Strom


Rationale behind increase – refer newsletter
16 Dec

G. Shanaghan

Site Inventory for the proposed budgets (Sent to A. McCulloch)

16 Dec

Allan Neary 

Request to add name to camp site agreement
20 Dec 

Management

Signs – Northern Regional sign; to be moved under lamp post
22 Dec

Acknowledgement from Minister of Conservation
22 Dec

N. Strom


Copy of accounts 
22 Dec

Civil Defence

Community Response Plan

24 Dec 

S. Smith-Kindred 

Camp Fees

06 Jan

R. Bathurst

Cabin Development - sites 39 through to 52.

06 Jan

J. Draper 

Audit NZ still working on the 2009 accounts.

07 Jan 

J. Subritzky

Increase in Camp fees

07 Jan

J. Nops


Permanent Structures

08 Jan

J. Draper

WCRB payments

11 Jan

A. McCulloch

Approved Camp Site Agreement for 2011-2012

14 Jan

R. Bathurst

Speaking rights

17 Jan

G. Shanaghan

Business Case – Analysis of other camp fees 
Outwards
25 Nov 

C. Sargent

Legal requirements met and web site error rectified.
25 Nov

G. Shanaghan

Request accepted with outline of questions so information can 





be at hand.
25 Nov

N. Strom


Financial information as requested, web error rectified.

06 Dec 

N. Strom 

Information as requested

07 Dec 

N. Strom 

Forwarded J. Drapers employee breakdown
13 Dec

K. MacDonald

Board policy

13 Dec

B. Ashbridge

Reasoning for fee increase

16 Dec 

Management

Board Directions

16 Dec

G. Shanaghan

Site Inventory for the proposed budgets (A. McCulloch)

06 Dec

N. Strom


Copies of accounts
13 Dec

N. Strom 

2009 accounts with auditor

22 Dec 

N. Strom


Accounts accountable – Board accounts to DOC and also audited
14 Jan

Management

Assist. Managers fencing
That the inwards correspondence is received and the outwards approved

Moved: A McCulloch/ R. King – Carried
Chairperson asked Mr. Nops as he was present whether he would elaborate on his correspondence; and stated that the Board was not happy with the area around the Assistant Managers accommodation. J. Nops, the area that has been encroached upon was given by Doc as a buffer zone between the camp and the Reserve, and had taken 15 years to get established. It is an eyesore and on Reserve, return it back to the boundary. This area is also prone to flooding during storms and a soak hole has been dug.
The Chairperson stated that the Managers had been informed that they were to rectify this as soon as possible.

J Bridger joined conversation; with 2 other areas he feels need to be looked at –

· Boats are now parked on what was a buffer zone, and 

· Pooh Corner, organic waste dump is also on a buffer zone.
REPORTS: (as attached, and posted on web as and when they became available)
Financial Report – the yearend figures $34,678.00 is close to the budget of $38,000.00, however there is still a busy time to come, and the position may change
Moved: Report be accepted 

L. Judd/ M. Scott - Carried

Management report – as attached, read by Angus McCulloch

Moved: Management report be accepted 
M. Scott/ R. King - Carried

Surf Club Liaison – Ivan McCabe introduced himself to the attendees, and hopes that people will partake in the Clubs events. Happy Hour was a success and enjoyed by all this will be continued, Cocktail Party was also a great success and enjoyed by casual and annual site holders, Ivan hopes that this forward momentum with public relations will continue.
The introduction of the wider stairs has had very positive feedback and I. McCabe thanked the Board for helping to make this possible. They are now able to use it with both the IRB and canoe, also allowing nippers and groups to get easier access.

Moved: Surf Club report be accepted 
M. Scott/ R. King - Carried

Chairperson informs attendees that the Board will move into committee later due to there being named persons and management issues to be discussed

GENERAL BUSINESS:

· Cabins and Site Relocation, sites 39 through to 52 R. Bathurst and J. Burrows spoke in the Public Forum. The cabins would be staged and are dependent upon finances. Resource consent is not needed but building consent is required for drainage etc…

Other areas were suggested and it was pointed out that for the purpose of utilities/ drainage it made economic sense to have them together. The cabins would be utilized by a variety of people during the off peak period, from school groups to buses of tourists, and travel parties. So the revenue would balance and more people would use the facility throughout the year. 
People relocated would be offered 1st choice of sites coming up. Alternatives would be discussed with those being relocated as and when it became appropriate.
It was noted that the group wishes to remain together. The Public Forum closed 7.25 pm
· Water Quality of Stream, Regional Council – tests streams and then the District Council puts up a sign (but these do not specify what is in the stream). It has been requested that informative signs be used in the future. A. McCulloch has been informed by NRC that they are developing more informative signage with WDC and that the stream contamination is through avian droppings and has had signs up for the last few years due to this reason.
· Surf Club Stairs moved ready for relocation single set to be relocated further along to the North. After the storm the bottom of the stairs were exposed and this is being fixed.
· Signage Without signs being prominent and in some cases there are no signs, it is difficult to police and hard to enforce. Still awaiting a signage plan from managers as per request June 2010.
· Improvement of fencing along dune top (in front of toilets), R. King to liaise with Managers to extend the fencing along the top to protect the dunes as plants have been uprooted, and people ignore signs (camp already has wire)
· Resignation of G. Dorreen – received formally
· Conflict of Interest – draft policy has been done and will be distributed
· Risk Management – Chairperson has prepared a draft as requested by Audit NZ for distribution
· Adherence to Legislation – Building and public utility requirements. The Managers have been told to adhere to all of these. Also make themselves aware of all legislative requirements.
· Policies resulting from Management plan – examples of what is required from A. McCulloch

A McCulloch is preparing version of the Management Plan for the website (Photos removed and some formatting changed to reduce the file size) – complete hard copies are available for viewing. 
All policies support Management Plan, and policies/directives are to guide Management

Everyone should have a safe and enjoyable experience. 
All users Welcomed and encouraged to “share with care”

Good communication will occur at all times - personally and in all media.

Signage Plan and only clear effective signage to be used.

Suggestions/Complaints Log.
Good employer to this end there will be Employment contracts Staff Rosters timesheets etc

Procedures manual managers’ responsibility to ensure it is up to date and that staff have access to and are familiar with.

Asset Register Compliance and inspection 

Safety inspections schedule, Water quality (NRC)
All Paperwork to be processed and filed appropriately for 7 years
· Process to identify more recreational amenities e.g. Tennis Court, Beach Volley Ball Court? Role is to look at the reserve as a whole, making the most of the location. Things of use for the camp and community. A petanque court was suggested, Site Holders play presently between the rows it was pointed out that casual campers would not know this. Also that suggestions with previous Board had been declined so the Board expressed a wish to be more receptive.
· Upcoming events on the reserve – Thunder Cat Racing Jan 29
· Future Meetings – Next ordinary meeting 28th February
IN COMMITTEE:

· Moved in to committee at 8.05 pm
· Moved out of committee at 8.45 pm

Moved L. Judd/ A. McCulloch carried

Board resolved that –

Chairperson would write to Management about Board concerns. That the Board gathers further information and report back.
The Board also wishes to introduce painted signs on the footpath to stop cyclists and dogs; these are to be from a template.
MEETING CLOSED AT 8.50 PM
19/01/11

Finance report December 2010 accounts – Waipu Cove Reserves Board

Statement of Financial performance

Operating revenue Actual  31/12/10                    $324.3k

Expenditure Actual 31/12/10                                 $340.6k

Net Surplus /(deficit)Actual as at 31/12/10         ($16.3k)

Cash at Bank:

Cheque a/c      $38.1k

Savings a/c       $20.2k

Term deposits $132k

Loans x 2 Total $129.3k

Operating revenue to 31 December is $40k or 15% ahead of budgeted revenue and relates mostly to short term site fees $36k and Cabins.

Expenses
December’s YTD Actual expenditure is $42.3k or 14% above the budgeted expenditure and is $70.5k ahead of last year’s December YTD expenditure. 

The net deficit for YTD 31 December is ($16.2k) which is $1.1k less than the budgeted deficit for December YTD. 

Statement of Financial position

Current Assets                                   $58,641.40

Investments                                     $231,987.63

Fixed Assets                                  $2,017,241.88

Current Liabilities                              $15,069.17

Term Liabilities                                $129,262.58

Equity                                            $2,163,539.16

The yearend forecast is for a surplus of $34,678 which is very close to the budget of $38k.

Linde Judd

Waipu Cove Reserves Board 

Finance Liaison
Managers report

January 2011-01-18

We have appointed Dave Lindsay to the position of rubbish/grounds person, he has been working well through this busy period.  

The dining area at lot 16 was not started prior to the x-mas break as there was no guarantee that it would be completed before the crowds arrived, it is re scheduled for mid February.

The Xmas, New Year break has gone well, with no major problems or issues. New Years Eve was well behaved with only one issue quickly sorted.

We have had no major breakdowns, one washing machine just going into the break, and the door to the disabled toilet facility in the northern block dropping from its back stay. The washing machine was replaced before New Year and a new door is currently being made for the top block.

The security guards have had a quiet beginning to the month, but we are experiencing some problems at the moment from some youths making off with items early in the mornings. Most items have been discovered around the park after being discarded during the chase so to speak. They have asked if they can use our bikes to get around the park a bit quicker and hopefully catch them.  

There was a domestic incident on the 9/01/11 this is reported in the incident report furnished separately.

There were some issues with the surf carnival on the 15th and 16th. These have been raised by Jan with Simon Bell (We were off duty over that period) who expressed that he also had problems with some of the personal. He asked Jan to email him with her concerns. Groups from the surf club were wondering around the camp drinking and making a noise around the play ground area as late as 2 a.m.

The forward bookings in the units are good with no weekends available until late March and most weekdays in February are taken. Bookings for camp sites are on par with last year.

Richard and Noela

Managers

Waipu Cove Surf Club January 2011  News Letter

Wonderfully hot January sprinkled with some surf has attracted beach goers to enjoy Waipu Cove.

Waipu Surf Club got third in the Xmas parade with the theme Christmas by the beach under a pohutukawa tree.

Set up public relations tent at Highland games, free sunblock was very popular, great feedback from public for the Lifesaving service provided at Waipu Cove.

Club day fun run and walk, Lang’s beach swim, day fun events raised over $2000.00 for the club.

Happy hour for campers at the clubhouse was a huge success, with popular meat raffles for club fundraising run by Paul flemming.

Laurie Bell organised and ran another stunningly successful golf day raising over $3000.00 for the club.

Thanks Josh Godfrey and team for the success the ladies cocktail night.

The club has been spruced up with new roof, front of surf club painted, tower relined, second lounge painted.

Feedback from the public using the new three metre wide stairs has been fantastic.

Enjoy the Beach 

Ivan McCabe 

Surf club liaison

Information also available on www.campwaipucove.com Reserve Board and Events.

Board can be emailed direct at waipucovereserveboard@gmail.com

